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Claims; 

The claim for the month of April 2019 is $183,106.03. April 2018 we had a 

reimbursement of $186,099.25, the difference being in the number of breakfasts 

that were served. We had 12,425 more breakfasts served last year. As you know 

we had classroom breakfast at West and of course we had free breakfast for all 

students. The free breakfast program for all students will not come back to us any 

time soon. With low unemployment rates, more people are working which 

reduces the percentage of low income families. 

We have been seeing breakfast numbers coming back. Minico High is serving 

about the same numbers for breakfast as they were last year. Paul Elementary, 

Heyburn Elementary and Rupert Elementary are all/ close to last year’s breakfast 

numbers. We continue to add new items and have been giving the high school 

and middle schools more than one choice for breakfast. We will continue to add 

new items, and we will begin the more than one item option to the elementary 

schools next year.  

Projects; 

We are in the middle of doing out application for next year’s NSLP and SBP 

programs. We have to have the application in by May 31st. 

We do not have any projects going on this summer. We hope to not have to 

replace any equipment this year. We will have some maintenance on the walk-in 

cooler box at Paul Elementary. 

Summer programs start on Monday June 3rd with Migrant School at Rupert 

Elementary. We then start Lunch in the Park and Summer School on June 10th. We 

will finish on Friday July 26th with Lunch in the Park. 


